
NEWSLETTER N0 18 12TH JUNE 2025 

 

NEW SAND PIT – SENSORY GARDEN 

There was great excitement on Tuesday when our Prep, Grade one and Grade two  

students discovered a new sand pit area in the Sensory Garden.  t was wonderful to see 

the enjoyment on students faces as they played in the new space. Thank you to Geoff, 

our maintenance person for installing this over the long weekend.   

 

 

INCIDENT AT SCHOOL CROSSING ON MANSFIELD STREET 

Yesterday we had a near miss on the Mansfield Street school crossing just before 9:00am while students and 

the crossing supervisor were on the crossing. A white hatch back car, driven possibly by a parent, nearly failed 

to stop at the crossing.  I have contacted the City of Casey, and the bylaws officer will be present around our 

school and possibly the police as well.  This is a timely reminder to not be on your phone when driving and to 

be very vigilant especially at pick up and drop off times. If any parents were witness to the incident or have 

dashcam footage, please contact me at school and/or forward this information to the police.     

 

 

STUDENT REPORTS AND PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

On the last day of term two, all families will receive their child’s semester one school report which will be  

accessible via Compass. We encourage all families to read the reports and book a time to meet with the class 

teacher to discuss students’ progress.  Our Parent Teacher interviews will be held over the first two weeks of 

term 3 as follows: 

Tuesday 22nd July, Wednesday 23rd July, Thursday 24th July, Monday 28th July and Tuesday 29th July.  Parents will 

be able to book a time to meet with their child’s teacher between 3.40pm and 4.40pm on each of these days.  

If these dates/times don’t suit, we encourage parents to speak directly to your child’s teacher and organise an 

alternative time.  Parents will receive notification via Compass to book times very soon.   

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP BY 9:00am 

 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  



 
WHOOPING COUGH AND OTHER ILLNESS 

This is the season for colds, coughs, flu, viruses etc and we were alerted last week of two confirmed whooping 

cough cases.  If your child is unwell, please keep them at home and seek further advice from your doctor. This 

helps prevent the spread of any illnesses across the school.  

 

DRAGON BOAT FESTIVAL 

Last Thursday it was wonderful to see many students dressed in red, yellow, gold or traditional dress as we  

celebrated the Dragon Boat festival. Our students performed wonderfully at our assembly and a special visit from 

the Kew Martial Arts group who demonstrated Tai Chi and Kung Fu was a highlight. Our grade 5/6 students had 

the opportunity to make a beautiful fan using traditional dyes. Thank you to Ms Tian for organising the special day 

for our students.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROMOTING A LOVE OF READING 

Reading regularly with your children is a great way to develop literacy skills and a wonderful way to explore the 

imagination and learn about new things.  We strongly encourage all students to be reading daily at home with  

families. This may be selected books from school, library books or the students own books from home. Setting up 

a regular reading routine can assist students to develop fluency and comprehension skills when reading. Reading for 

enjoyment with families is a wonderful way to share the experience and set up a love of reading for life.  

 

STAFFING CHANGES 

Mrs Rachel Williams will be leaving the school at the end of next week to commence family leave. We thank her 

for her time at Berwick Lodge, and we wish her all the best for the expected arrival of her second child. Replacing 

Rachel in grade 6CR will be Ms Alison McArthur, an experienced staff member of Berwick Lodge who will be  

returning to teach in the classroom on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. We look forward to welcoming Alison back, 

and many students will remember her as she has previously taught PE and other classes over the years at BLPS.  

We are also welcoming back full time from family leave Mrs Carla Conway who is also an experienced staff 

member of Berwick Lodge. Carla will be taking on various teaching duties and it will be wonderful to have her back. 

 

FUNDRAISING FOR BLPS - CONTAINER DEPOSIT SCHEME – VICTORIA 

Our school is registered to receive fundraising donations from “Return It” when10c plastic 

bottles and cans are recycled at their facilities. Families can select to donate to the school 

with all money raised being utilised within our school environmental and educational  

programs.  If you wish to donate, please search for Berwick Lodge Primary School 

or use the ID code: C2000021153 

RECYCLING  

 

COMMUNITY GARDEN WORKING BEE WEDNESDAY 18th JUNE – 2.45pm-3.30pm 

Next Wednesday afternoon from 2.45pm to 3.30pm we are holding our Community Garden Working bee. 

(weather permitting). If you can assist, please sign in at the office. Volunteers do need to have a current working 

with children card. We will be weeding the Community Garden and topping up mulch in other areas around the 

school.  

 

ASSEMBLY                                                                                                                                                 

Due to restricting mixing of students as much as possible because of the whooping cough cases we've had, there 

will be no assembly this Friday.  

Kind regards, 

 
 
 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  



 

UPCOMING EVENTS:   
       

Breakfast Club       Every Monday morning  

SSS - Hub Rehearsal (Pakenham Springs P/S)   Tuesday 17th June  

Community Garden Working Bee 2:30pm-3:30pm   Wednesday 18th June  

Book Club Issue 4 Closes      Wednesday 18th June  

ISS Gala Day        Wednesday 18th June  

PFA Meeting (OHSC building) 9:00am   Monday 23rd June  

Last Day of School - 2:30pm Finish     Friday 4th July  

    

 

CONSENT AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 5 Camp Consent and Deposit    Friday 13th June 
Grade 6 Swimming Program Consent    Monday 23rd June  

Australian Mathematics Competition Consent & Payment Thursday 3rd July 

ICAS Assessments Consent      Monday 28th July  

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 
 

 

 

School Tours are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 



 

 

 

 

  

 



LOST PROPERTY 

There are many lost property items that have been sorted and now line the main 

corridor. Named items have been returned to their owners, but there are still many 

unnamed items left for collection. If your child has missing items, please check the 

main corridor. In particular, there is a large number of windcheaters and jackets that 

would be very useful for our cold winter mornings. 

 

WINTER WEATHER 

The cold weather has now set in. Please make sure that children are dressed for the 

cold weather, with a warm jacket and a beanie. We want the children to continue to 

enjoy playing outside even on the colder days. Also, as the grounds can get a little wet 

and soggy, please pack a change of clothes in your child’s school bag. 

 

 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 

School photos were sent home this week. We hope you enjoyed a snapshot of their current stage of 

school, helping to document milestones and personal growth.  

 
 

WORK ON DISPLAY 

There is some amazing work on display throughout the school. 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

On Monday 26th May we walked from tree to tree to think about what 
“Reconciliation” means in 2025. Each tree had information about the past that we 

read together and questions for us to think about. 
 

Reconciliation means saying sorry and thinking about the past and working towards a 
better future.  We want all Australians to feel respected and live in harmony. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"I've learnt to respect Aboriginals and 
different cultures." Indy  2LM 
"Aboriginals have lived on this  
country for 60,000 years then white 
people just took over." Ayrton 2LM 
"I've learnt to respect other people 
and to listen to them." Charlotte 2LM 

“I’ve learnt that we need to be kind and 
always look after each other.” Kaaya 2SM 
“I’ve learnt that it’s really important to 
say sorry to people when we haven’t 
been nice.” Andre 2SM 
“It’s important to always care about  
people’s feelings.” Ethan 2SM 
 

 

  



 
 

We are thrilled to have received so many creative and thoughtful submissions from grade 4 students                 
eager to become our Helmeted Honeyeater Ambassadors! The Helmeted Honeyeater is not                                       

only Victoria’s state bird, but also our proud school mascot—a symbol of resilience, uniqueness                              
and care for the environment. 

Did you know? 
• The Helmeted Honeyeater is critically endangered and can only be found in small pockets of bushland in 
Victoria. 

• It gets its name from the striking yellow ‘helmet’ marking on its head. 

• These birds play an important role in their ecosystem by helping to pollinate native plants. 
 

Our student ambassadors will soon be announced. They will represent our school on special                                 
excursions to Yellingbo Nature Conservation Area—home of the Helmeted Honeyeater. They will learn 

firsthand about conservation efforts to support our Helmeted Honey Eaters. Ambassadors will share their 
knowledge and experiences with the school throughout the year. 

 

Stay tuned - we can’t wait to introduce you to our 2025 Helmeted Honeyeater Ambassadors! Well done               
to all the grade 4s that took the time to create their artefacts for selections. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Grade 6 students have begun their term 2 Civics & Citizenship portfolio project.  

The students are tasked with showing their knowledge of the 3 levels of  

government in Australia. They also have the chance to write a persuasive letter to  

a member of parliament. These letters are designed to motivate relevant government  

ministers to take action on issues in the areas of health, transport, education or sport.  

The third project task is to produce a class pledge, based on student knowledge  

of various pledges of citizenship from around the world. Get to it 6’s! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

In Grade 5 we have been converting measurements. We have done some hands-on  

learning by matching pairs of different units of length. We have also been learning  

about and making our own Venn diagrams. The learning never stops in Grade 5! 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY  
 
Congratulations to Ruby, Shepley, Kenara, Ivy and Archer for progressing through to the Regional 
event to be held on Wednesday 18th June.  
 
We wish these students the very best of luck.  
 
Go Lodgers!  
 
 
 
Thank you,  
Ms Muccignat  
 

 
Please make sure you bring a Library Bag to every session and don’t forget to return your books 
on time.  
 

We have lots of lovely new books available for loan so make sure you have a look and you 
might find something you would enjoy reading. 
 

Scholastic Book Club orders need to be placed by next Wednesday, 18th of June. Please make 
sure these are in by 5.30pm and don’t forget to use your promo code for $5.00 off if you or-
dered from the last catalogue. 
 

These orders will be distributed by the end of term. 
 
Happy reading everyone, 
Karen Tsekouras 

 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients listed  
(ie: fun-size  chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 



 



 





 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BUSINESS ADVERTISING 

 

 



 

 

 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 


